NATIONS UNIES LE HAUT COMMISSAIRE POUR LES RÉFUGIÉS



UNITED NATIONS

THE HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

Case postale 2500 1211 Genève 2 Suisse

20 December 2012

Dear Father Timotheos.

I wish to express my deep appreciation for your active participation in the recent Dialogue on Protection Challenges on the theme "Faith and Protection" and, in particular, for your personal contribution to the success of the meeting.

Your active contributions during the discussions in the preparatory meeting, the plenary sessions and the roundtables were particularly constructive and confirmed the consonance between fundamental religious values and humanitarian principles. I am also thankful for your active role in creating a positive atmosphere and for the many concrete suggestions for further action this Dialogue successfully generated with your able support.

I sincerely hope that this Dialogue will have served not only to confirm the important role that faith plays in sustaining hope and building resilience, but also to spur concrete action to deepen and improve our cooperation with faith-based organizations and local religious communities with the goal of better protecting persons of concern to my Office.

My office looks forward to continuing this important discussion.

Yours sincerely,

António Guterres

Archimandrite Timotheos Anthis
Director
Reintegration Centre for Returning Migrants –
Ecumenical Refugee Programme
Orthodox Church of Greece